
‭February 24, 2025‬

‭Dear Parents and Guardians,‬

‭We hope this message finds you well! As part of our ongoing efforts to maintain a healthy school‬
‭environment, we want to inform you that the middle/high school will be conducting routine head‬
‭lice checks for all students in the coming weeks.‬

‭Lice is a common issue among school-aged children, and regular checks help ensure that any‬
‭infestations are caught early, minimizing the chance of spreading. Early detection is key to‬
‭preventing lice from becoming a more widespread issue, and we want to work together with‬
‭families to promote the well-being of all students.‬

‭The benefits of these school checks include:‬

‭●‬ ‭Prevention of spread: By identifying lice early, we can reduce the chance of an outbreak‬
‭among students.‬

‭●‬ ‭Peace of mind: Parents will be notified if lice are detected, allowing for quicker treatment‬
‭and preventing further concerns.‬

‭●‬ ‭Educational opportunity: Students learn the importance of hygiene and self-care, and‬
‭can help prevent lice through simple practices like avoiding head-to-head contact and‬
‭sharing personal items.‬

‭We ask that you also continue to check your child’s hair regularly and contact your healthcare‬
‭provider for any treatment if necessary.‬

‭Thank you for your continued support in keeping our school community healthy and safe. If you‬
‭have any questions or concerns, please don’t hesitate to reach out.‬

‭Warm regards,‬
‭April Margaritis‬
‭Middle/High School Principal‬
‭Mio AuSable Schools‬


